
Saddleworth District Community Association. Inc. 
Saddleworth Peak Body 

PO Box 100, Saddleworth SA 5413 

     Minutes from meeting held December 4th   Richardson’s home 8.00 PM 

 
Present:   A. Nourse.  R. Highet:  M. Highet: K. Klem:  J. Wurst: D. Gibbs: Pastor Leon: P. Stanton Noble: D. Williams: J. 
Williams: D. Newhouse: S. Selth: S. Davidson: P & R Richardson. 
 
Apologies:   A. Wurst: 

Minutes from previous meeting.   Read and confirmed as presented.   Mvd.  S. Selth Sec.  J. Wurst.  Crd. 

Finance Reports:   Were distributed as correct and reconciled.  Mvd.  R. Richardson.   Sec. M. Highet.  Crd. 

 Block Purchase:      for   $25000-00    will be settled on the 19th December, all being well. 
Deposit of $1000.00 has been paid. 
 Public Liability is included in our current policy. 

Correspondence: 

Letter to Council re the possibility of an exemption from Council rates for the IGA Block:       No reply as yet. 

Correspondence from O’Halloran conveyancers re the block settlement. 

Submission to Council for funding – quotes forwarded. 

Reports:  Given by the various Peak body groups and Historical Society.   & the Hub Shop. 

 Op Shop – Running well, good sales, and good donations.  Funded school children’s visit to the Museum 
 

 Rec Ground – The Cabin is up and running, with just some outside painting to be done, there has been a loan of $5000 given, and 
this will  be repaid as soon as practical, this has enabled us to complete the necessary work to the Cabin to enable it to be used. 
Barry Slattery the Caretaker of the Caravan Park, has retired, the committee are at present handling the park. 
 

 Winkler Park- Still some plans in place for more work to be done, Andrew Wurst will follow up on that in the New Year. 
 

 Institute - Still being used on a regular basis, disappointed that the school not using it this year for their concert. 
 

 Garden Group – Watering being done regularly to keep plants alive – no major projects at the moment. 
 

 Historical Society - Attended History Festival meeting at Riverton – decided to participate in 2019 festival – shared event with 
Riverton Group and the Rodeo museum at Marrabel.  Window displays changing to suit events, the Remembrance Day display was 
very good. 
Recent visit from the school: No further developments in the sale of the old school. 
 

 The Hub shop continues to run along quite well, opening on Saturdays and Sundays for passing traffic – also promoting the 
Antique Trail.  

General Business 

Producer coming on 12th Dec to meet at block with James Masters committee for story and photo shoot, this will acknowledge the funding 
from the James Masters home. 

IGA block planning is basically on hold until we have notification on the value of funding that will possibly be available through the Drought 
Relief funding from Council. 

 

Next Meeting:      FEB 5th   2019   8 PM at the CFS Meeting Room 

 

Meeting Closed,   with Supper and a wine to celebrate the purchase of the Block in Belvidere Road.   9.30 pm  

 

    


